FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

BUDGET WORKSHOP

LAFAYETTE ROOM, CITY HALL

JUNE 10, 2002

7:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5), Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7) (arrived late); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Anne Fogleman (District 9)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager

Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer

Jason Brady, Public Information Officer

Members of the Press


The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Mayor Pitts.

INVOCATION – PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The invocation was offered by Council Member Haire, followed by Mayor Pitts leading in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

1.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION:
Council Member Fogleman moved to approve the agenda.

SECOND:
Council Member Massey

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

2.
Discussion of FY 2002-2003 City Budget.


Ms. Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer, introduced the following four items:

(1)
Memo from Roger Stancil, City Manager, regarding the budget workshop;

(2)
Memo from Roger Stancil, City Manager, regarding actions to eliminate the recommended tax increase;

(3)
Memo from Roger Stancil, City Manager, regarding nonprofit funding for the fourth quarter; and

(4)
Book of funding requests from nonprofit agencies for the upcoming fiscal year.


A discussion was held regarding the budget, as well as the nonprofit funding requests.  The Council mostly inquired of staff.

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to cut nonprofit agency funding by 20 percent.

VOTE:
FAILED

MOTION:
Council Member Fogleman moved to reinstate Arts Council funding from the list of items to be eliminated if the 1/2 cent sales tax was not approved.

VOTE:
FAILED

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to accept staff recommendation to remove nonprofit funding form the budget unless the 1/2 cent sales tax was approved.

SECOND:
Council Member Kirby


Council Member Massey inquired if this was for all recommendations or nonprofits solely.  Council Member Worthy amended his motion to include all items recommended by staff for removal from the budget unless the proposed 1/2 cent sales tax was approved.

VOTE:
PASSED by a vote of 9 in favor to 1 in opposition (Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick)

MOTION:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick moved that the next budget workshop on June 17, 2002, be dedicated to examining the Public Works Commission budget and that another workshop should be held on June 24, 2002, to consider the City of Fayetteville’s budget.

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

3.
Closed session to discuss personnel matters.

MOTION:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick moved to go into closed session.

SECOND:
Council Member Fogleman

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

MOTION:
Council Member Smith moved to return to open session.

SECOND:
Council Member Worthy

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to appoint Karen Musgrave McDonald as City Attorney to begin no later than August 5, 2002, and at an annual salary of $95,000.00.

SECOND:
Council Member Haire

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

MOTION:
Council Member Smith moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________
______________________________
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